
 

TOWN COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

 

DATE April 18, 2023 

FROM: Thad Chambers, Town Administrator 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and consider approval of work authorization for Westwood Professional 
Services in the amount of $78,000 for bid phase services and oversight of the 
reconstruction of E. Jeter Road (Phase 1) and repairs on Stonewood Boulevard; and 
authorization for Town Administrator execute same on behalf of the Town. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Location: E. Jeter Road (north/south portion) just west of Porter Road & Stonewood Boulevard at its 

intersection with Porter Road approximately 1,500 linear feet to the west. 

Summary: These portions of roadway have been identified for reconstruction.  E. Jeter Boulevard will be 

fully reconstructed with 2” of Type D HMAC on 4” Type B HMAC and include crossing culvert 

replacement.  There has been discussion on the best subgrade treatments including cement stabilization, 

lime stabilization and geogrid on compacted subgrade.  The anticipated course of action is to design and 

bid the project with these alternatives and see what kind of cost benefit can be had given the price 

differences for each.  It is hard to understand the price difference in the geogrid without hard bids given 

the applications presented previously were raw land and no reconstruction had been provided. 

Stonewood Boulevard is anticipated to have some crack sealing, asphalt replacement and 

drainage/culvert work done.   

RECOMMENDED MOTION OR ACTION: 

Staff is recommending approval. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

N/A 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 Work Authorization 

 Scope 

 Compensation 

 Project Location Map 


